

Band Boosters General Meeting Minutes 6116 Wilson Mills Road, Mayfield village, Ohio

Date: Tuesday, October 25, 2016

Meeting Called to order at 7:03pm

Attendees: Connie Davis, Dona Weber, Jolene Greve, Laura Whiteman, Kathleen Morgan, Brad Treiber, Ellen Specht, Alberta Seawood, Tracey Ruggieri, Vince Ruggieri, Dan Greve, Mary Andreano, Suzanne Funk, Laurie Coppersmith, Cindy Velotta, Katrina Murphy, Cathy Stenroos, Lisa Scacco

Executive Board Reports

Welcome Mrs. Greve welcomed everyone.

<u>Recording Secretary Report</u> Sandy Powers, not present, Connie Davis taking notes for Sandy this month. The meeting notes from September 2016 were reviewed. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Ellen Specht and seconded by Dona Weber. All in favor, motion passed.

<u>Treasurer Report</u> Mr. Greve deposited the membership money last week, it is not on the report, it will get added to next month's totals. Motion to approve the 2015-2016 Ending Statement and the September & October Actual Budget was made by Ellen Specht and seconded by Tracey Ruggieri. Motion approved.

<u>Director's Report</u> Mr. Treiber thanked everyone for helping at Friday games, the Columbus Day parade and all other events. He appreciates all that we do. The Jazz band played at Senior Sampler and Hall of Fame Induction. Marching Band news, as the Wildcats have been eliminated from the playoffs, Friday, October 28th will be the last show. Seniors voted on the last show music and will play Thriller and Bohemian Rhapsody.

Turn in tickets for Bandnanza.

The deposit deadline for Hawaii is October 31st.

The Band Finale is Tuesday, November 1st. He thanked Jolene Greve because she was such a big help for this event.

Concert Band Auditions are being held, Dr. Bright, Mr. Fancher and Mr. Palermo are assisting. There will be three bands again this year; Wind Ensemble will be the same size as last year and then there will be two mixed groups, one taught by Dr. Bright and the other by Mr. Fancher. Seating will be done per audition.

<u>Auxiliary Director's Report</u> Jeny Wexler not present, no report.

<u>President's Report</u> Mrs. Greve reported that Marching season ends on October 28th. She personally thanked everyone in all the positions and said, "it takes an army!" Although the weather was challenging on MMS night, we moved to the pavilion to eat.

Mayfield Wildcat Stadium may potentially serve as a neutral playoff site possibly the second or third Friday in November. We will need concession volunteers, look for emails on this in the future.

The Band Finale is Tuesday, November 1st. An email went out with all the information. All call for the kids will be at 6:00pm, the show starts at 7:00pm. We will hand out awards for the students, all are invited. The programs are being put together now,

<u>1st Vice President Report</u> Tracey reported that varsity football concession season is over except for the possible playoff game. The JV and Freshman have games this week and then they are done. We had leftover chips, they will be donated to the football teams. We did good on food, there was not too much leftover.

The Boosters will be providing water to the students at the Band Finale.

Sunday, November 13th is the event Girls on the Run (GOTR). We will need 3-4 volunteers for concessions.

<u>2nd Vice President Report</u> Ms. Stenroos thanked everyone for their help because she was new to the position. For next year, we will need more parents recruited for volunteering.

Corresponding Secretary Mrs. Morgan, no report.

Committee Chair Reports

Accessories No report

Auxiliary Liaison Cindy Pietrantone not present, no report.

<u>Buttons</u> Dona Weber thanked all that helped with buttons. Wanted to thank Shelly Oberdoester for her time and assistance. There were quite a few buttons that were not picked up during the season, they will be laid out at the Band Finale for pick up.

<u>Fundraising</u> Jolene reported that ticket sales are slow. Ticket stubs, money and unsold tickets must be turned in to Jolene by Friday, October 28th. The first winner will be drawn on November 1st at the Band Finale. The prize list has now been finalized.

Hospitality Ellen Specht reported that all is well.

<u>Membership</u> Mary Andreano said that no one is paying their dues! There seems to be confusion with the forms. Lisa Scacco will send the list from summer order forms to Mary. She will bring forms to the Band Finale and an announcement will be made about paying dues. Seniors will have to have paid their dues in order to receive their Senior Banner. A new email will also be sent out as a reminder.

<u>Spirit Wear</u> Tracey Ruggieri said there is extra spirit wear that will be sold at the Band Finale. We have a few bracelets left and will also have additional order forms at the table. An order for additional bracelets has been placed to be able to sell at future high school and middle school band concerts.

<u>Uniforms</u> Connie Davis said the uniforms had been dry cleaned halfway through the season (before Homecoming) and will be cleaned again after the Band Finale. They will be sized and ready to go for next year!

Old Business None

<u>New Business</u> Percussion needs new drum stands, the new drums do not fit into the old stands. Plus the stands we currently have are 25 years old. We will look for colleges getting rid of their used stands, as they typically only use them for one year then they replace them.

If Bandnanza falls short of its goal, the shortfall will be paid out of the general funds.

Motion to adjourn meeting made by Laura Whiteman, seconded by Dona Weber.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58pm.

Next meeting will be at 7:00pm on Monday, November 28th in the band room.

Respectfully submitted by:

Sandy Powers
Sandy Powers, Recording Secretary

Jolene Greve
Jolene Greve, President